
 
 

  Tunis 06/03/2018 
 
 

To the Presidents of AUA Member Sections 
 
 

 Based on Article 9 & Article 11 of the AUA Constitution  
 Based on Bye-Law 5 & Bye-Law 12 about General Assemblies & Subscription  
 Based on the invitation of The Mauritius Association of Architects  

 
 

I Here by, invite you to the 12th African Union of Architects AUA Congress & General 
Assembly 2018, which will be held in in Mauritius from 25th-30th June 2018. 
According to the following program: 
 

 24.06.18 Day 0 Welcome Delegates 

 25.06.18 Day 1 Council Meeting 

 26.06.18 Day 2 Congress 

 27.06.18 Day 3 Congress 

 28.06.18 Day 4 General Assembly  

 29.06.18 Day 5 General Assembly  

 30.06.18 Day 6 Council Meeting / Departure 
 
You are now invited to nominate members for the 2018-2021 Council as per-attached 
schedules. 
Schedule 1 represents the attendance of the actual council members in the various 
council meetings. 
Schedule 2 indicates the eligibility of actual Council Members to the positions they 
presently hold together with the nomination at the AUA Bureau Meeting hold in 
Mauritius on March 4th 2018, on behalf of the AUA Council. 
 
All the nominations should be received by AUA Secretary General before April 25th 2018 
at 6PM Tunis time, by email to: africaunionarchitectssg@gmail.com; 
amine.turki@yahoo.com; 
or by post to : Amine Turki, AUA Secretary General, Angle rue Lac Malaren - Lac Toba, 
immeuble Mezghani, Ap3, Les Berges du Lac 1053,Tunis, Tunisia. 

 
Your member section shall be represented in the General Assembly by “from one to five 
delegates” depending on the number of registered architects it represents, as follows: 
 

 from 25 to 100 Architects         : 1 Delegate 

 from 101 to 300 Architects       : 2 Delegates 

 from 301 to 500 Architects       : 3 Delegates 

 from 501 to 1000 Architects     : 4 Delegates 

 More than 1000 Architects       : 5 Delegates 
 

Only official delegates shall have the right to vote at a General Assembly.   
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You shall communicate the names of the official delegates from your Member Section, 
before the General Assembly, in writing to the Secretary General, and the Secretary 
General shall read them out before voting. 
 
Each delegate shall have one vote and only official delegates present during the 
General Assembly have a right to vote. 
 
In no case shall a delegate from one Member Section represent another Member 
Section, or vote on behalf of it. 
 
Please notice that only member sections who payed their AUA annual subscription are 
allowed to nominate and to vote in the AUA General Assembly 2018.  
 
Please, accept assurances of my highest consideration. 
 
Kind Regards, 

 
 

Amine TURKI 
Secretary General  
AFRICA UNION OF ARCHITECTS 
 

 
 


